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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Post Case Correspondence File of Licking Valley Rural Electric
Cooperative Corporation

Fereydoon Gorjian

June 15, 2015

May 13, 2015 Teleconference Regarding the Annual Report
Submitted by Licking Valley Rural Electric Cooperative
Corporation in Connection with Case No. 2012-00013,
Application of Licking Valley Rural Electric Cooperative
Corporation for a Certificate of Public Convenience and
Necessity for its 2012-2015 Construction Work Plan

Commission Staff conducted a telephonic conference with
representatives of Licking Valley Rural Electric Cooperative Corporation
("Licking Valley") on May 13, 2015. The purpose of the conference was to
discuss the annual reporting that was submitted by Licking Valley on April
23, 2015 in conformity with the September 10, 2012 Order approving
Licking Valley's 2012-2015 Construction Work Plan ("CWP"). In particular.
Commission Staff sought additional information and clarification on Licking
Valley's decision to discontinue the retrofitting of its existing electro
mechanical meters in order to be capable of two-way communication; the
reason for Licking Valley's decision to retire its electro-mechanical meters
and replacing them with digital two-way meters; and Licking Valley's
decision to implement a pilot meter project as part of its efforts to upgrade
its meter system to a radio frequency ("RF") metering system.

Licking Valley indicated that its current meter vendor, Landis+Gyr
Company, would no longer provide technical support for power line carrier
service (which includesTSI and TS2). Thus, Licking Valley decided to



abandon the continuation of retrofitting its meters with the TS-2 system,
and to implement a "100-Meter Pilot Project" for 3 to 4 billing cycles, using
the RF technology, which it plans to begin within the next 2 to 3 weeks.
Licking Valley indicated those TS-2 meters that have been retrofitted are
currently being used in its DSM programs, and when the existing TS-2's
are no longer functional, Licking Valley will replace them with digital meters
capable of two-way communication. Licking Valley also stated that there
are approximately 7,000 - 8,000 TS-2 meters existing on its distribution
system and that the remaining meters are TS-1 meters (electro-mechanical
and some digital) which are not capable of two-way communication.
Licking Valley stated that it has looked at 4 or 5 more companies that
provide RF technology. After reviewing and comparing the products
offered by the vendors. Licking Valley concluded that due to extensive
mountain terrain in its electric service territories, the RF system is better
suited for its service area and that Landis-f-Gyr was the best choice
financially. Licking Valley also stated that the approximate cost of the "100-
Meter Pilot Project" would be about $100,000 to $125,000, and if it replaces
all of the remaining TS-2 meters with digital meters, the total estimated cost
is between $4 million and $4.2 million dollars. In conclusion. Licking Valley
agreed to submit the results of its "100-Meter Pilot Project" test and its final
decision to Commission Staff no later than August 17, 2015, on whether to
install the LandiS4-Gyr digital meters on its system. If the results of the "100-
Meter Pilot Project" are successful it will follow-up with a letter and file for a
CPCN, requesting system-wide application and installation of Landis+Gyr
digital meters.
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 *Denotes Served by Email                                         Service List for Case 2012-00013

*Honorable Gregory D Allen
Collins & Allen Law Office
730 Old Burning Ford Road
P.O. Box 475
Salyersville, KENTUCKY  41465

*James D. Bridges
Distribution System Solutions, Inc.
c/o Licking Valley RECC
P.O. Box 605
West Liberty, KENTUCKY  41472

*Kerry K Howard
President & CEO
Licking Valley R.E.C.C.
P. O. Box 605
271 Main Street
West Liberty, KY  41472

*Licking Valley R.E.C.C.
P. O. Box 605
271 Main Street
West Liberty, KY  41472


